Announcement from the Trat Primary Educational Service Area Office
Subject: New policy of not accepting gifts and all kinds of gifts from performing duties
(No Gift Policy)

Trat Primary Educational Service Area Office realizes the importance
of strengthening organizational culture, values, and suitable guidelines for personnel to adhere
to “No Gift Policy” created to guide all staff to understand and perform in unison regarding
giving or receiving gifts, presents, and any other benefits from performing duties. Avoid actions
that affect the exercise of power in benefiting oneself or others. This is in line with the
government's policy regarding anti-bribery or corruption plan. Suppressing corruption and
misconduct reinforces the intention to resist all forms of corruption. Additionally,
strengthening morality, ethics and honesty on duty results in transparency while operating
according to the principles of good governance.

The Trat Primary Educational Service Area Office is an organization where
personnel do not accept any in value, any form of compensation and benefit in terms of any
kinds of gifts before, while and after performing their duty. No Gift policy is practiced to avoid
actions that may affect judgment or decisions in performing duties that will lead to breach of
code of conduct, ethics and any conflict. Executives and supervisors at all levels have been
acting as a good standard and supervise personnel under their supervision to conduct
themselves correctly and follow measures to prevent corruption and misconduct reinforce
meritocracy and loyalty on duty.

Everyone is required to strictly comply with the above policy.

Announced on October 24 2

(Mrs.Intira Boonwatee)
Director of Trat Primary Educational Service Area Office



